FORT FRANCES HIGH SCHOOL



440 McIrvine Road Fort Frances, Ontario P9A 3T8 Phone: 807-274-7747 Fax: 807-274-5171

Website: http://muskie.rrdsb.com

W.C. Daley, Principal D. J. Bird, Vice-Principal J.E. Leishman, Vice-Principal C. Magisano, Vice-Principal

Chair- Kirsty Sinclair for the first 2 meetings and Brigitte McGinnis for the last 2. Kirsty stepped down as she was hired as an ESP.

Secretary- By committee

Parent Representatives- Leslie Danielson, Rhonda Spuzak, Shannon Jackson, Maureen Hayward, Angel Andrushuk, Jen Antonick, Conrad Dueck, Shannon Jackson

Teacher Representative-

Student Representative- Lillie McKinnon, Emma Cole

The FFHS parent council met 5 times: September, November, January, March, and May

Issues discussed during the year included:

- Sharing of a survey of parents of Grade 7/8 students that were involved in the transition from J.W. Walker to FFHS. All survey results indicated that the transition was successful; no concerns raised; suggestion for more flexibility with intermingling with Grade 9 as the Grade 8 approach end of their school year; found they are having an easier transition into Grade 9 than other schools.
- Information on the various clubs, groups and class trips. ie. School trips, Musicals, Drama productions, sports
- Still pursuing the sidewalk from the end of the driveway to the highway. Travis E. is working on it. Will keep us updated.
- PIC information shared
- Council decided not to have a Math/Wellness night due to limited participation in previous years.
- Conrad has indicated that while he will stay on as a member of the council he will not be able to hold the position of chair.
- **Hockey Academy**
- **EQAO** results
- Cafeteria updates- Still trying to find a provider.
- Katy Esselink- Community rep shared pertinent resources from the Health Unit.
- Healthy Food and Beverages policy-Pop removed from vending machine
- Community, Culture, Caring: a new approach/program focused on encouraging students to have P.O.W.E.R. be proud, optimistic, welcoming, engaged, respectful. Teachers will teach it to the students and inform them of expectations.

Bill Daley

Principal 2017-18 **FFHS**



Learning for All